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Date: August 25, 2021 
 
Mr. Brad Jones 
EMNRD Oil Conservation Division 
1220 S. Saint Francis Dr. 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
RE: Annual Reporting 
 OWL Landfill Services, LLC, (dba) Northern Delaware Basin Landfill, Lea County, 

New Mexico 
 Commercial Surface Waste Management Facility Permit NM1-63. Section 23, 

Township 24 South, Range 33 East NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico dated 
08/17/2017 

 
Dear Mr. Jones: 
 
As part of our Commercial Surface Waste Management Facility Permit NM1-63, located in Lea 
County, New Mexico, OWL Landfill Services, LLC is required to submit an annual report to the 
Oil Conservation Division (OCD) by September 1st of each year, providing information for the 
preceding year.  
 
Section 2, General Facility Operations, Item D, specifically states: 

 
Annual Report. The operator must submit an annual report to the OCD by September 
1st of each year providing the following information for the preceding year: 1) all 
inspection forms including those for leak detection systems along with analytical results, 
2) hydrogen sulfide monitoring results, 3) process piping integrity test results, 4) training 
records, 5) complaint logs and resolutions, and 6) a summary of the nature and amount 
of any reportable releases. 

 
To address this requirement, I would like to offer the following as it pertains to Section 2, D of 
our Commercial Surface Waste Management Facility Permit: 
 

1) All inspection forms including those for leak detection systems along with 
analytical results – The facility officially opened in May 2020 and the leak detection 
systems were inspected in accordance with the facility operating permit. Accordingly, 
the inspection forms are attached as required for the preceding year 2020.  
Additionally, no fluids were detected in the leak detection sumps and no issues with 
the leak detection sumps were noted during the inspection; therefore, there are no 
analytical results to present. 
 

2) Hydrogen Sulfide monitoring results – The Hydrogen Sulfide (H2S) monitoring 
systems as detailed in the constructions plans around the disposal pit, evaporation  
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pond(s), drying pad(s), liquids processing facility, were installed and operational in 
May 2020.  Additionally, the site was to monitor loads of incoming wastes for the 
presence of H2S. Accordingly, the H2S monitoring system which monitors the site 
and cycles multiple times per day is tested and calibrated monthly by a third-party 
vendor, Safety Solutions, LLC. There have been no instances of H2S on site in 2020. 
Incoming waste loads are also checked at the point of unloading at the mud plant 
and the results are entered into our Point-of-Sale system and kept in an on- line data 
base. Each load of incoming waste has the results of the monitoring, either pass or 
fail, and can be viewed at any time on-site. Any load that fails is rejected and taken 
off site. In 2020 there were not any loads that tested positive for the presence of 
H2S.  
Each OWL employee is issued a personal H2S Monitor to wear under circumstances 
where H2S may be present, including when they are testing or unloading materials 
that may contain H2S.  
While the option exists to treat incoming waste loads containing H2S, it is the 
operating policy to reject loads that contain H2S to further protect the employees and 
public which utilize the site. In the year 2020, no incoming waste loads were rejected 
due the presence of H2S as tests resulted in “no presence” of H2S. 
 

3) Process piping integrity test results – Process piping as detailed in the 
construction plans were completed in May 2020. It is a matter of daily operations that 
the employees working the site inspect the process piping daily weekly and monthly 
for leaks in welded joints, loose fittings and flanged connections and immediately 
report the issue for prompt correction.  
As part of the monthly inspections, the site personnel walk / inspect the process 
piping and note deficiencies if found, and immediately address the issue. In 2020, 
there have been no process piping failures and no integrity issues noted. 
 

4) Training records – Training is completed by third party safety company, Got Safety, 
LLC out of Hobbs, NM. All new and current employees are trained on site by the 
safety company and training records are kept in a database for review at any time.  
The hiring process began in February 2020 and in 2021, largely due to COVID 19, 
the site will be transitioning to an on-line Learning Management system due to the 
shortage of on-site trainers available. 
 

5) Complaint logs and resolutions –The facility became operational in May 2020 and 
as part of the permit requirement, OWL is to provide complaint logs and resolutions if 
any are reported. For the period of May 2020, through December 2020 there were no 
issues and/or complaints filed with landfill personnel by any user or member of the 
public.  
 

6) Summary of the nature and amount(s) of any reportable releases – The facility 
became operational in May of 2020. OWL is to provide a summary of the nature and 
amount(s) of any reportable releases if any occur. Releases, if any occur are to be 
reported both verbally and timely written notice on Form C141. For the period of May 
2020 through December 2020, no reportable releases occurred, therefore no notice, 
either verbally or written was required. 
Accordingly, OWL cannot submit a summary of the nature and amount(s) of any 
reportable releases (if any) as required for the preceding year 2020 as there have 
not been any reportable releases associated with the operation of the facility for the 
year 2020. 



OWL Landfill Services. LLC is committed to the safety of the general public, our employees, and 
the environment and will operate in a productive, responsible manner. The OWL Facility is 
designed in compliance with 19.15.36 NMAC, and will be constructed and operated in 
compliance with our Surface Waste Management Facility Permit NM1-63. 

If you have any further questions or feel this letter does not serve its intended purpose of 
reporting for the preceding year, please feel free to contact me at (281) 802-2038 or by e-mail at 
tshreve@ndblandfill.com. On behalf of OWL Landfill Services, LLC, I wish to thank you in 
advance for your continued support of this facility. 

Sincerely, 

Tim Shreve 
Director of Landfill Operations 
OWL Landfill Services, LLC 

mailto:tshreve@ndblandfill.com
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